
       
               Lyman Selectmen’s Minutes – 12/19/18 Page 1 

SELECTMEN’S MINUTES 
 
December 19, 2018 
 

Present:  Bruce Beane, Jim Trudell 
 

Absent:  Steve Moscicki 
 

12:00 pm  Chairman Beane called the meeting to order. 
 
As planned at the Dec 17th Selectmen’s meeting, the Board met with Highway 
employees Tom Smith and Ed Parker, Administrative Assistant Donna Clark, Town 
Clerk/Tax Collector Carol Messner and Deputy Town Clerk/Tax Collector Beth Carignan 
to discuss wages and medical insurance plan costs for the coming year.  The cost 
sharing formula will remain at 12% employee and 88% town for a single or 2-person 
policy.  Family plans are available but the employee pays the difference in cost between 
2-person and family coverage.   
 
The Selectmen thanked each person individually for their efforts on behalf of the Town 
and provided each with a packet of information showing how the 2019 proposed wage 
and benefit changes will affect them. 
 
Trudell motioned to adjourn the meeting at 12:50 pm, 2nd by Beane, all voted in favor.   
 
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, Jan 7th, at 5:00 pm. 
 
Approved: 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 


